Days off school at  Håland Skole SFO 

Opening hours
During the school holidays the SFO is open from 7:30 till 16.30. We kindly ask you to respect our opening hours. 
The daily routine 
07:30 SFO opens
07:30 - 09:30  is our quiet time when the children can eat their packed breakfast, play in the doll/car room and play with their DS. We recommend that the children only bring one game to play.  We have experienced that children bring more than one game and lend it to other children to use.  Not all the games are labelled and it is almost impossible to find out who they belong to. 
09:30 - 11:00 scheduled activities. The staff and the children have a joint plan for what they are going to do. The activities vary from day to day. 
11:00  Fruit or biscuits 

After the children have eaten fruit, we stay outside until we have lunch at 13.00. Normally, we have a buffé, but if we do have a “food-day”, we eat what the children have prepared. 
After lunch we have free time or an organised game until 15:00 

After 15:00 it is free time or playing on the DS.
SFO closes 16:30.

The daily routine may vary from the scheduled plan. We are concerned with the interests of the children and we want to accommodate these interests as much as possible.
Food
Breakfast – the children bring their own packed breakfast if they want and eat at the SFO. The children get lunch and fruit at the SFO.
Clothes
The children MUST have an extra set of clothing to change into and also clothes suitable for the weather. If the child does not have any proper clothing the parents/guardians will be asked by phone the same day to deliver proper clothing to the SFO. If we have planned any swimming activities, you will be notified in advance so that your child can bring proper swimming equipment.
Toys
We do not recommend that the children bring any toys from home. The reasons are as follows:
· The children lose their toys, they get ruined and the children get upset
· Most of the toys are similar and are not labelled
· Håland skole SFO has many toys and we organize play days where the children can bring one toy from home to show the other children.
Signing up for school holidays
There are two ways of signing your child up for the school holidays.
· Send us an SMS with the name of  your child telling us whether your child is coming to the SFO or not.
· Send us an e-mail with the name of  your child telling us whether your child is coming to the SFO or not.

There have been a few children who were signed up for the school’s summer holidays, but didn’t turn up. According to our routines at Håland skole, we ONLY try to track down pupils in the first grade who have not presented themselves by 9.30. The normal hours at the SFO is between 9.30-15.00. If you are running a bit late trying to deliver your child, and we have already left to go on a trip, you will have to deliver your child where we are. Remember to ring us first!
